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Abstract 
This paper discuss into the occurrence of code-switching within multilingual classrooms 
and its implications for the field of education. Code-switching, characterized by the 
interchange between two or more languages within a single conversation or discourse, is 
a prevalent communicative tool employed by individuals proficient in multiple languages. 
Within educational environments, code-switching serves diverse purposes such as aiding 
comprehension, expressing identity and solidarity, negotiating meaning, and bridging 
linguistic divides. This paper thoroughly examines the socio-linguistic, cognitive, and 
pedagogical aspects of code-switching in classroom settings, drawing upon theoretical 
frameworks from disciplines including linguistics, sociolinguistics, and education. It 
evaluates both the potential advantages and obstacles associated with code-switching in 
educational contexts, while also confronting prevailing misconceptions and stereotypes 
surrounding the practice. Moreover, this paper provides practical insights for educators on 
how to harness code-switching as a valuable resource for improving learning outcomes and 
fostering linguistic inclusivity within the classroom.
Keywords: Code-Switching, Multilingualism, Classroom Discourse, Education, 
Sociolinguistics, Linguistic Diversity.

Introduction 
In today’s interconnected world, multilingual classrooms have become increasingly 

prevalent, reflecting the diversity of linguistic backgrounds present in educational 
settings. Within these environments, both students and teachers frequently employ 
code-switching, which involves shifting between two or more languages within a 
single conversation or discussion. Code-switching represents a multifaceted linguistic 
phenomenon influenced by socio-cultural, cognitive, and pedagogical factors, and its 
occurrence in classrooms carries significant implications for the teaching and learning 
process. This paper delves into the intricacies of code-switching within multilingual 

*Department of Education, SPM college University of Delhi Associate professor


